Annual Report on Activities of AnGR in Switzerland (2001/2002)

(Karin Wohlfender, Federal Office of Agriculture, Mattenhofstrasse 5, CH-Berne)

The Federal Office of Agriculture co-ordinates the management of farm animal genetic resources in Switzerland. It runs the "Genetic Resources Farm Animals” Department which is managed by the NC and is, in turn, in charge of the NFP. On the other hand, the responsibility for the elaboration and implementation of conservation projects is in the hands of the state-approved Breeding Associations. They receive financial support from the government.
At present, appropriate conservation programmes are under way regarding all of the nine endangered Swiss breeds as well as for the three breeds which are in need of supervision. Most of the conservation measures are implemented in situ: in addition, the conservation of breeds of goats, the Freiberger horse and Evolène bovines are aided by ex situ projects (setting up of sperm banks). 
1. Activities undertaken during the past year

· Participation of two persons in the Regional Training Workshop for the preparing of the First Report on The State of the World’s AnGR in Denmark.

· Establishment of the National Consultative Committee.

· Elaboration of the Country Report for the attention of FAO.

· Updating of the EAAP-Database.

· Launch of a new project for the "CH-Landrace" pig breed the purpose of which is to secure the breed as progenitors of an autonomous Swiss breeding programme.
2. Principal activities planned for the coming year

· Revision and supplementation of the data in DAD-IS by the end of the year and supplementation of the EAAP-Database with missing breed portraits.

· Promotion of public awareness by contributions in specialised publications.

· Adaptation of the national plan of action dating from 1998 on the basis of the omissions and necessities revealed by the Country Report. 

· Preparation of a brochure on the genetic diversity of Swiss farm animals.

· Clarification of possibility of setting up a national data-bank, perhaps in collaboration with the breeding organisations. 
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